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Congregation Sons of Israel 
    THE MYERS FAMILY CAMPUS    

CONTINUING THE VISION — BUILDING OUR FUTURE 

JUNE 2023 

12 Sivan - 11 Tamuz 5783 

 

You’re NOT interested in taking a chance on a  
year of free CSI membership? 

 
We need to reach our minimum sales  
for this raffle to be active. Go for it! 

 
See pages 12 & 13 for raffle sale information.   

Shabbat service and 

kiddush in honor of 

Rabbi Kane.  

See page 2 
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Congregation Sons of Israel 
1666 Pleasantville Road 
Briarcliff Manor, NY  10510 
Phone:  (914) 762-2700 
Fax: (914) 941-3465 

www.csibriarcliff.org 
info@csibriarcliff.org 

 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
(adopted 1999, revised 2007): 
Congregation Sons of Israel is an 
egalitarian, Conservative 
synagogue dedicated to impart-
ing Jewish values and traditions 
from generation to generation in 
a welcoming participatory 
environment.  We are a caring 
community committed to lifelong 
Jewish learning, the observance 
of mitzvot, meaningful prayer 
and charitable deeds.  We 
promote spiritual, cultural and 
social connections within our 
community, to the State of Israel, 
and to Jews worldwide. 
 
 
Rabbi Steven C. Kane 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org  
Cantor Jeffrey Shiovitz 
jshiovitz@gmail.com 
Nursery School Director: 
Naomi Elyachar 
naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 
Interim Religious School 
Director:  Orit Daly 
RSDirector@csibriarcliff.org 
Synagogue Director: 
Ellen Green Johnson 
ellen@csibriarcliff.org 

OFFICERS: 
Mark J. Rosenberg, President 
President@csibriarcliff.org 
Shane Dolch,  VP 
Suzanne Haber,  VP 
Deborah Hertz,  VP 
Henrik Sukonnik,  VP 
Jack Zinn, Treasurer 
Treasurer@csibriarcliff.org 
Marc Auslander, Secretary 
Clare Rosen, IPP 

In Honor of Rabbi 
Kane 

 
Please join us at Shabbat  

morning services on Saturday,  
June 24th, Rabbi Kane’s last  

Shabbat  service as our  
head rabbi.  

 
We plan a beautiful service to 

honor him, followed by a special 
Kiddush.  

 
All are welcome, but registration 

 is requested.  
 

Here are the details  
for registration  

and kiddush donation.  

http://www.csibriarcliff.org
mailto:info@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:jshiovitz@aol.com
mailto:ellen@csibriarcliff.org
mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
https://images.shulcloud.com/14233/uploads/Documents/Events/RabbisKiddushforbulletin.pdf
https://images.shulcloud.com/14233/uploads/Documents/Events/RabbisKiddushforbulletin.pdf
https://images.shulcloud.com/14233/uploads/Documents/Events/RabbisKiddushforbulletin.pdf
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FROM THE RABBI 
Steven C. Kane 

This marks the 300th article that I have written 
for the CSI bulletin! Over the next few weeks I 
will be looking them over (yes, I kept them) and 
choosing some of my favorites to make them 
available in a separate publication. It has 
always been a challenge to write these articles, 
because what may be relevant as the article is 
being written, may no longer be relevant by the 
time it is sent out in the bulletin. Yet the 
synagogue bulletin has always been one of the 
most important tools that keeps our members 
informed, and it has provided, for me, another 
way to communicate important Jewish values. 
With the advent of email this has become less 
so, but the bulletin, nevertheless, still provides 
a condensed view of all that is happening at 
CSI. 
 

One of the most important values that I hope I 
have communicated over the years is 
expressing gratitude. Saying "thank you" to 
another person are perhaps two of the most 
important words anyone can ever say. With that 
in mind I want to express my gratitude to all of 
the people who made it possible for the 
bulletin, and the CSI office in general, to 
function. 
 

When I first arrived at CSI, Lora Wagner was 
perhaps the most important person in the 
building! Lora was the one who not only put 
together the bulletin, she was the keeper of 
CSI's institutional memory. Her concern for 
both the individual members and our history 
was unparalleled. She was every rabbi's "best 
friend,” because she knew both our 
programing history and the needs of individual 
congregants, and she always made certain the 
rabbi was aware. Later, her daughter-in-law 
Joanne became a valued member of our office 
team. 
 

While other wonderful people have come and 
gone over the years, we are currently blessed 
with a particularly talented office staff, all of 
whom have now been at CSI for many years. 
Jen Halperin is talented, thorough and hard 
working. She helps out with the bulletin, and 
says yes to most everything else that needs to 
get done.  

Janice Rappaport is creative, thoughtful and 
the glue that holds together our schools. She 
never turns down a request and always 
somehow figures out how to creatively 
accomplish whatever needs to get done. Both 
of these women are gems and make it a 
pleasure to come into the office. 
 

Dina Katz has been my assistant for the past 
many years. Her knowledge of Judaism has 
always been of great help, as is her willingness 
to do whatever it takes to get things done. Most 
importantly, she was always kind and giving to 
me and made for a perfect rabbi's assistant. 
She has been greatly missed since she left 
early this spring. 
 

Finally, there is Ellen Johnson. Ellen was my 
assistant for many years before becoming our 
synagogue director. Indeed (a word I had to use 
just for her - she says I use it in every article), 
when she became the director, she was 
reluctant to give up many of her 
responsibilities as the rabbi's assistant 
because she loved doing what she did so 
much. As the synagogue director Ellen 
accomplishes so much that most people don't 
ever see or realize. Her love for CSI and the 
people who work here is evident every single 
day. Without Ellen CSI would be significantly 
diminished. 
 

To all these wonderful people, and to Rosa and 
her family, let me simply say "todah rabbah", 
thank you for what you do, and more 
importantly, for who you are. I hope through 
the years you have come to realize how much I 
truly appreciate each of you. 
 
I sign off most months with these words: 
L'hitraot. They don't mean goodbye-they mean 
"see you later", which I certainly hope to do. 
Thankfully though, I won't have to write another 
300 of these articles! 
 
L'hitraot, 

 
  

 
Rabbi@csibriarcliff.org               

mailto:rabbi@csibriarcliff.org
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CANTORIAL NOTES 
Hazzan Jeffrey Shiovitz 

     Jewish tradition gives us a prayer to recite upon 
leaving on a journey. In Hebrew, it is called “T’fillat 
HaDerech,” and in English, “The Prayer for the 
Journey.” As summer approaches and many of us  
go on vacation, I thought it appropriate to speak 
about it. 
     Composed in Talmudic times, T’fillat HaDerech 
gives us the language by which we may ask God to 
protect us during our trip, to guide us in peace, and 
to return in good health. It also petitions God to 
bless us with the opportunity to make the most of 
our trip and enjoy the good will of everyone who we 
might encounter along the way. 
     Does it work? Is it a guarantee? Who knows? Yet 
it does give us the opportunity to invite God to be a 
part of our lives on the road. Just as we work so 
hard to make God a part of our homes, T’fillat 
HaDerech helps us to make God a part of our 
travels. It raises our consciousness about where we 
are going and what we might encounter. It might 
inspire us not only to enjoy our destination, but also 
to remember that with God’s help, there might be 
some small way in which we can make another part 
of the world a little better place. (And how many of 
us look to see where the Jewish community is and 
what the major sights and restaurants are to visit? I 
know I do!) 

     Take the prayer with you. Say it on the road or in 
the air. And may all of us enjoy a healthy, peaceful 
and relaxing vacation. 
           
          May it be Your will, dear God 
          Our God and God of our ancestors, 
          that You lead us toward peace, 
          guide our steps in peace. 
          and help us reach our destination 
          in happiness, good health, and peace. 
          Keep us from any accidents or  
          sorrows along the way. 
          Bless us to make the most of  
          what we see and do. 
          Give us grace, kindness and mercy 
          in the eyes of all who we meet. 
          God, hear the voice of our prayer. 
          Blessed are You, O God, 
          Who hears our prayer. 

Jshiovitz@gmail.com 

mailto:Jshiovitz@gmail.com
http://www.kolrinahchorale.org/
http://www.kolrinahchorale.org/
http://www.kolrinahchorale.org/
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  FROM THE PRESIDENT 
  Mark J. Rosenberg 

This month marks the end of Rabbi Kane’s tenure 
as CSI’s Rabbi. For thirty years, Rabbi Kane has 
been CSI’s spiritual leader and a vital member of 
our community. Through his weekly sermons, grief 
counseling, adult education classes, presiding at 
life cycle events, sitting in a dunk tank at the Purim 
Carnival, leading trips to Israel and the South, 
talking baseball and through many other 
interactions with CSI’s members, Rabbi Kane has 
formed indelible relationships that will last long 
beyond his tenure. 
 
Rabbi Kane has also been an innovator, bringing to 
CSI the annual Scholar in Residence, B’nai Mitzvah 
family classes, Torah on Tap, and Ten Minutes of 
Torah, among others. My favorite innovation is 
CSI’s Organic Farm. When Fred Shulman 
approached Rabbi Kane about turning some of 
CSI’s unused property into an organic farm, Rabbi 
Kane didn’t tell Fred that CSI is a shul and shuls are 
not in the business of growing crops. Instead, he 
immediately grasped the ancient ties between 
Judaism and agriculture and the potential benefit 
of a farm to the CSI community, asked many 
questions and provided suggestions on how an 
organic farm on CSI’s property might just work. 
Over many months, Rabbi Kane worked with Fred 
and the Farm Committee to bring the Organic Farm 
to fruition. But, it didn’t end there. When members 
decided to grow grapes on the farm and turn the 
grapes into wine, Rabbi Kane learned how to 
certify wine as Kosher. 
 
My first experience working with Rabbi Kane was 
during the summer of 2020, when COVID was 
temporarily waning. Rabbi Kane was one of the 
drivers working to have CSI reopen in time for the 
High Holidays. Through many Zoom meetings, 
Rabbi Kane, members of the Reopening Committee 
and I developed a plan that took advantage of our 
sanctuary’s unique design and allowed High 

Holiday services to take place in-person, something 
few shuls in the area were able to do. For those 
who attended, those services were especially 
meaningful, providing a small bit of normalcy 
during a very difficult time. I am confident that if 
not for Rabbi Kane, High Holiday services that year 
would have been held remotely. 
 
Since I became President, I have found Rabbi Kane 
to be ready with suggestions, receptive to new 
ideas and a source of support and encouragement. 
For that, I am grateful. 
 
On June 24th, CSI will be hosting a special Shabbat 
service and kiddush in which the CSI community 
will honor Rabbi Kane. You can register for and 
donate to the Rabbi Kane Kiddush via the link on 
Page 2.  I encourage all members to attend the 
service and kiddush and help express our 
appreciation for his thirty years of dedicated 
service to CSI. 

President@csibriarcliff.org 

mailto:President@csibriarcliff.org
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We are coming to the end of another wonderful 
school year. Thankfully, each school year here 
has only gotten better and better for me as we 
get further from the Covid-19 pandemic. While 
this was my third year as school director, it was 
the first typical year since I have joined CSI 
Nursery School. We have had the opportunity 
this year to develop our school program in ways 
we could not in the past because so much time 
and energy was spent on health and safety.   

The end of the year allows time for reflection 
and looking toward the next steps. I am always 
proud of the work our staff does here, but when 
I think back to the goals that were set at the 
end of last year, I am especially pleased with 
what we have accomplished this year. We have 
created and used beautiful outdoor spaces, 
including our outdoor classroom which was 
generously donated by the Parents’ Association 
last year. Our classes come weekly to the 
Rachel Greenstein Memorial Children’s Library, 
which was made possible by the generosity of 
Jill and Joel Greenstein. We have an enriching 
and exciting nature program led by our nature 
specialist Emma, who brings the children to the 
farm and around the CSI property to teach 

them all about the great outdoors. And each 
day, our teachers challenge themselves and 
one another to immerse the children in a 
learning environment that is hands-on, 
exploratory based, and balanced to meet the 
needs of each child.  

With a successful year behind us and having 
made so much progress toward the goals we 
set for this year, I am thinking ahead to next 
year and hopeful for all we can accomplish. 
Lastly, I want to extend a heartfelt thank you to 
Rabbi Kane for the leadership and guidance he 
has given me over the past three (very 
challenging) years. While looking ahead to new 
changes for next year, I will always be grateful 
for our time working together.  

FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
Naomi Elyachar 

Naomi Elyachar 
Nursery School Director 
Naomi.Elyachar@csibriarcliff.org 

   

   

 8 Last full day of school 

 9 Moving up day and end of year celebrations 

 26 CSI Summer Camp begins  

mailto:naomi.elyachar@csibriarcliff.org
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FROM THE NURSERY SCHOOL PARENTS ASSOCIATION 

What a school year this has been!  The Parents 
Association had such a wonderful time 
organizing events this year for the Nursery 
School families.  From the Back-to-School Play 
Date, to the First Day Welcome Schmooze, to 
Parents Night Out, to Pilates on the Farm, to the 
Kids Sukkot Crafting Afternoon, to the Fall Family 
Photo Shoot, to our Spring Gathering and lastly 
to our Moving Up Ceremony for our 4’s, and our 
Muscoot Farm Outing for the 2’s and 3’s.  We 
hope everyone was able to enjoy at least one of 
the events.  
 
We also loved celebrating all the new babies this 
school year with custom made CSI Nursery 
School onesies. 
 
A huge thank you to our incredible teachers and 
staff who make this school such a special 
place.  We are so grateful for the care and 
support you provide our children.  

And last, but certainly not least, thank you to 
every single member of the Parents Association 
– Jenn Stern, Jason Alter, Jana Weitzman, 
Sarah Shiovitz, Mallory Adelsberg, Bari 
Strohmenger, Jamie Jacobs, Rachel Kozupsky, 
Ilana April, Christiana Crowley, Marisa Levi, 
Lauren Cohen, Beth Rosen, Courtney Fagel, 
Emily Giess, Garin Michelson, Jamie Sukonnik, 
Karli DeFilippo, Molly Heller, and Galit 
Messman.  Thank you all for taking the time to 
help grow and strengthen this 
community.  Without you none of this would have 
been possible.  I am so grateful for our time 
together this year. 
 
Happy Summer! 
Lindsey Alter  
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CSI SUMMER CAMP 

Camp begins June 26th! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Please contact Janice for availability 

mailto:Janice@csibriarcliff.org
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FROM THE RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

Enrollment for Religious School 2023-
2024 is open. 

 

Planning for the next school year starts ear-
ly, so please enroll your student(s) as soon 

Enrollment starts here! 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/school_enrollment.php
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-telling-a-gathering-of-remembrance-tickets-615794135837
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Sadly, in our local communities 

and all over the  United States, 
hatred continues to surface and 

grow.  Expressions of hatred 
against people of color, Asian 

Americans, gay and transgender 
citizens, and Jews have 

increased and gained strength.  
We should all be concerned.  

 
Recently, the white supremacist 

group, Patriot Front, marched 
through the streets of 

Washington, D.C. , the latest of 
several appearances in a 

number of American cities. 

 
On Tuesday, June 6th, there 

will be a county-wide 
Gathering Against Hate from 

4-6 p.m. in White Plains 
sponsored by Westchester 

County, the Westchester Jewish 
Council, and UJA.  I, along with 

some friends from CSI, are 
planning to attend this 

gathering.  I’m hoping you will 
join me to gather against hate 

and make our presence felt and 
our voices heard, as individuals 

and as representatives of our 

CSI community. 
 

I would love to hear from you 
and have your company on June 

6th. Carpooling welcome. 
 

Judy Boehr 
(tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com)  

(914-318-5706)   

mailto:tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com
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Click this page or the next to get to the  purchase link. 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/form/2023-event-raffles.html
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Click this page to get to the purchase link. 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/form/2023-event-raffles.html
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The Farm Growing Season is Underway: 
Lettuce, Flowers, Garlic, Chives, Zucchini, 
Oregano, Basil, Fennel, Kohlrabi and land ready 
to harvest! 
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SISTERHOOD  

                     Sisterhood Book Club 
                    Thursday, June 8th at 7pm on Zoom  

 
We will be discussing Inheritance by Dani Shapiro - In the spring of 
2016, through a genealogy website to which she had casually 
submitted her DNA for analysis, Dani Shapiro received the stunning 
news that her beloved deceased father was not her biological father. 
Over the course of a single day, her entire history—the life she had 
lived—crumbled beneath her.  Inheritance is a book about secrets. It 
is the story of a woman's urgent quest to unlock the story of her own 
identity, a story that had been scrupulously hidden from her for more 
than fifty years.  
 
RSVP to Shelley Glick for the Zoom link. 
 
 
 

Sisterhood Year-End Event 
Wednesday, June 21st at 7pm 

 
“Sangria and Snacks with Sisterhood” 

 
Please join Sisterhood for our final event before the summer.   

The event is free for Sisterhood members, but registration is required.   
Register here.   

If you are not a member you are welcome to join now right here for next year  
and attend the event.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President: Robin Ginsberg  Treasurer/ Financial Secretary: Sharon Richter  
Recording Secretary: Beth Levine  Corresponding Secretary: Marion Jablansky  

Membership: Annleah Berger  Ritual Chair: Cheryl Katz 
Gift Shop: Robin Ginsberg/ Jill Greenstein/ Marion Jablansky/ Sharon Orenstein 

www.wlcj.org 

mailto:ssglick@gmail.com
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/event/sisterhood-sangria-20230621
https://www.csibriarcliff.org/form/sisterhood_dues
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Book Club: Monday, 6/5 at 7:30pm 

In the Small Chapel at CSI 

 

We will be discussing  

The Scientist and the Spy  

by Mara Hvistendahl 

MEN’S CLUB - continued 

Mazal Tov to Rabbi Steven Kane  

and Jesse Dolch 

FJMC Hudson Valley Region  

Men’s Club Man of the Year  

and Youth of the Year 

MEN’S CLUB 

SHABBAT 

SATURDAY, 6/17 

at 9:10am 
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RESETTLEMENT COMMITTEE  

TODAH RABAH FROM THE CSI RESETTLEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
We want to express our gratitude to Fred Schulman, Richard Zuckerman,  

Ellen Johnson and all those that contributed to organizing a joyous celebration of our 
committee at the CSI Gala.  The food, music, tributes and presentations created a 

memorable evening.  Everyone that joined us, including Majority Leader of the New 
York State Senate, Andrea Stewart-Cousins, Westchester County Executive, George 

Latimer, New York State Assemblywoman Dana Levenberg, and Congressman Mike 
Lawler, added to the excitement and celebration of the evening.    

 
A special Todah Rabah to Rabbi Kane for his leadership and support from the very 

beginning.  Thank you also to the CSI village that supported our committee and 
helped our families from the Ukraine and Afghanistan build new lives in our 

community.  
 

We look forward to continuing our work together in welcoming the stranger and 

building our community. 
 

B'Ahava, 
Abbe, Julie and the CSI Resettlement Committee 
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CARING COMMUNITY 

In conjunction with the CSI farm and the Membership Committee, the 
Caring Community delivers a bag of goodies to several CSI members on 

most Fridays.  This is our lovely "Random Acts of Challah" 
outreach.  Recipients have really enjoyed this Shabbat treat,  

and it's fun for the person who delivers the bag as well.   
 

If you would like to participate by either assembling the bag (it's easy!) 
and/or delivering a bag to one of our members, please contact either  

Judy Boehr (tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com) or  
Roberta Bar-Levav (rbarlevav@gmail.com). 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Our next meeting is Wednesday, 6/28 at 7pm on Zoom. 

Did you know CSI has a 2
nd

 Generation Holocaust Group that (generally) meets on the 2
nd

 Tuesday 
of the month?   We started about 6 years ago and have met to share stories, hear from guests, 

watch films, read selected materials and support one another.  
 

The members of the group have seen a Holocaust Survivor Cookbook 2007 with stories and 
recipes collected from around the world, and we have decided to do a CSI 2

nd
 Generation 

Cookbook 2023.  We now have a collection of stories and recipes from 20 members of CSI. We are 
ready to bring this project to fruition.   As the number of living witnesses (Survivors) dwindles, it is 

important to pass on their stories of the Holocaust and to contribute to Jewish culture through 
food.  We want to commemorate all the brave Survivors related to CSI, who had little or no food for 

long periods of time and yet managed to survive.  
 

If you are a child or grandchild of a Survivor, and want to participate and share your family story,  
or you know of a CSI member who has a story to tell, 

 please contact  Cheryl Katz at 914-945-0826 or cabkatz@hotmail.com.   

SECOND GENERATION SURVIVORS AT CSI 

mailto:tanglewoodtoots@gmail.com
mailto:rbarlevav@gmail.com
mailto:cabkatz@hotmail.com
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PRIDE COMMITTEE 

 
 

Pride Shabbat: Saturday, June 3rd   
 

Guest speaker: Nathaniel Kingsbury.    
 
 

Our next committee meeting is 
Tuesday, June 13th at 7:30pm  

on Zoom.  
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Click  
HERE 
For the Web 
calendar 

https://www.csibriarcliff.org/calendar
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OUR JUNE BAR MITZVAH 

JUNE 10th: NOAH EICHENHOLTZ 

 

My name is Noah Eichenholtz.  I live in Cortlandt Manor with my parents, Jenean and Seth, and 

my older brothers, Simon and Miles.  I am in the 7th grade at Blue Mountain Middle School, 

where I play the clarinet in both the band and jazz band.  This year I was excited to perform a 

solo in the NYSSMA competition.  I like to play tennis and think that the greatest rock album of all 

time is undeniably Dark Side of the Moon by Pink Floyd.  I love to snowboard and play video 

games and hang out with my friends.  I love Marvel, DC, and Star Wars (except for the 

sequels).  I am looking forward to celebrating my Bar Mitzvah with my grandparents Jan, Jed, 

and Roger, my aunts and uncles Jeff and Meeka and Mara and Matt, and my cousins Amanda, 

Daniel, and Jacob. 

  

My grandparents live in Fort Myers, Florida, and my mom grew up there.  Last fall, Hurricane Ian 

devastated their town and although my grandparents are thankfully okay, many were not and a 

lot of damage occurred.  Because of how important this city is to my family and how important 

school is to me, for my mitzvah project, I am working with organizations in Fort Myers to help 

schools and students impacted by the hurricane. 

  

I would like to thank my family for always being there for me and the Rabbi, Cantor, and all my 

CSI teachers for giving me a great Jewish education from the time I was two and started in the 

Nursery School here. I am very proud to become a Bar Mitzvah on June 10th and start the next 

chapter of my Jewish life. 
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Have a Life Cycle event to share?   

We’d love to know about it! 

Email jenniferh@csibriarcliff.org  

for inclusion in the Bulletin.  

CELEBRANT         DATE       AGE 

Rafael Hamra       8   3 

Lynn Friedman  17   2 

Jacob Pinsky   22   12  

Cameron Klein   24   12  

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 

mailto:jenniferh@csibriarcliff.org
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LIFE CYCLE EVENTS-continued 

CELEBRANTS    DATE      YEARS  

Diane & Ronnie Myers    1   43 
Lois & Fred Schulman    2   38  
Jill & Adam Semler    2   32  
Karen & Allen Saperstein   5   46  
Susan & Andrew Morris   5   41  
Susan Ziskin & Daniel Ginsberg  7  25  
Erica & Michael Olin    8   35  
Carol & Marc Levitt    9   26 
Jill & Joel Greenstein    10   50 
Janice & Barry Kirschner   12  52  
Dorit & Christopher Walsh   13  9 
Meryl & Martin Weinberg   14   42 
Roberta & Rick Kay    16   50 
Karen Saponar & Steve Begleiter  16   32  
Lois & Joseph Gottlieb   17   67  
Rosanna & Marshall Frank   18   62  
Debra & Alan Goodman   18  46  
Corazon Loteyro & Marc Lewy  18   6  
Marci Dressler & Lou Sherman  20   41 
Jenean & Seth Eichenholtz   22   20 
Barbara & Norman Block   23  49  
Samantha & Ron Hawson   23   21  
Deborah & Richard Yoken   24  50 
Suzanne & David Wexler   24   22  
Bonnie & Steven Bromberg   26   40  
Leah & Charles Zweibach   26  8  
Margery & Michael Kirsch   27   52 
Alice & Isaac Merin   27   41  
Bella & Bernie Jacobson   28   54  
Barbara & John Palefsky   28   36  
Paula & Larry Edlavitch   29   43  
Rhonnie & Arnold Zeitlin   30   66  
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Mazal Tov to Jenean and Seth Eichenholtz on the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Noah. 
 
Mazal Tov to Hagit and Gil Barzilai on the birth of their granddaughter, Eden Cheli Barzilai.  
Mazal Tov to Karen and Allen Saperstein on the birth of their granddaughter, Kira Ryann 
Glynn.  
Mazal Tov to Meryl and Marty Weinberg on the birth of their granddaughter, Mila June 
Weinberg.  
Mazal Tov to Donna and Barry Yellen on the birth of their grandson, Zachary Jacob Matloff, 
and to great grandmother Gerrie Rude.    
Mazal Tov to Robin and Sam Ginsberg on the birth of their granddaughter, Molly Carolyn 
Skantze. 
Mazal Tov to Leona and Neil Schluger on the wedding of their son Ben and Hannah 
Maynard. 
 
Mazal Tov to Meredith and Philip Belle on the naming of their son, Jordan Tyler Belle. 
Mazal Tov to Hagit and Gil Barzilai on the naming of their granddaughter, Eden Cheli 
Barzilai. 
Mazal Tov to Susan and Ken Sankin on the naming of their granddaughter, Liv Avery 
Shamshovich.  
 
Condolences to Daniel Gold on the loss of his father, Theodore Gold. 
 
Condolences to Lauren Zaretzky on the loss of her father, David Krieger. 
 
Speedy Recovery to Werner Renberg. 

LIFE CYCLE EVENTS 
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DONATIONS  
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS - continued 
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DONATIONS TO THE ORGANIC FARM FUND FROM RABBI STEVEN & JUDY KANE 
 

In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Noah Eichenholtz 
In honor of the birth of Mila June Weinberg 
In honor of the birth of Zachary Jacob Matloff 
In honor of the birth of Kira Ryann Glynn 
In honor of the birth of Eden Cheli Barzilai 
In honor of the birth of Molly Carolyn Skantze 
 
In memory of Theodore Gold 
In memory of David Krieger 
 
 

 
 

In Support of Sisterhood Shabbat 
 
Roberta & Doron Bar-Levav 
Faye Dittelman & David Perelman 
Ann Tappert & Brian Gelfand 
 
 
 

DONATIONS - continued 

Yom HaShoah Yahrzeit Candle Program 

In Support of CSI Men’s Club 

Barbara & John Palefsky 

Vivian & Matthew Weiss 
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 
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61 Greeley Avenue,  
Chappaqua 
914 483 4144 

 

https://www.oppshopchappaqua.com/
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John R. Gualtiere 

Owner 

Hudson Landscapes 
Proudly Serving CSI and its 

community for over  
20 years 

 Lawn Maintenance Programs 

 Tree Care Services 

 Complete Landscape Design and 

              Installations 

 Irrigation Systems Installed and  

              Maintained 

 Masonry Services – Patios, Walkways, 

              Walls, Outdoor Kitchens 

 Excavation and Site Services 

 Drainage Specialists 

 Custom Fertilization Programs for      
 Lawns and Trees 

 Snow Removal 

(914) 923-9107          
 www.hudsonlandscapes.com 
86 Millwood Road Millwood,  

N.Y. 10546 

http://www.hudsonlandscapes.com

